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      THINGS FRANCISCAN 
Dear Paduans, 
The year began with the College firing on all cylinders! Our new Rector, Peter Elmore began a review of the Mis-
sion Statement of the school, a revision of the Strategic Directions of Padua, and a new look at the Padua web-
site.  Peter has initiated “the listening post” inviting staff to join him in a consultative process to develop what is 
best for Padua. The staff have been involved in extensive Professional Development, with a focus now on the 
new Senior Assessment, that will replace the OP for Year 12 students. The ramifications of the Leuven Project 
are steadily been investigated, as we promote the Catholic Identity of Padua. 
We welcomed a new Minister Provincial of the Friars, Fr Phillip Miscamble ofm to the College. He led us in the 
celebration of our Inaugural Eucharist. Phillip is originally from Roma, and has spent most of his priestly ministry 
in Singapore and Sydney. The friars at Adele Street have a new Guardian, Fr Mario Debattista ofm. He was Dux 
of Padua in 1976, and before joining the friars completed an Engineering Degree. Mario is on our Provincial 
Definitory and a member of the College Board. 
As you have probably heard there was a Football tour to the UK earlier this year, and next week a group of our 
boys take off on a culture tour to Japan, many of them hoping to improve their Japanese language skills. Cur-
rently there is fundraising for an end of year Basketball tour to the U.S., as well as for 2018 Rugby tour to U.K. 
and Ireland. 
There is great excitement about the place as we prepare to host the 2017 Confraternity Shield carnival. It will 
begin with Mass at La Cordelle for boys, coaches and officials. The games will be played at our Banyo grounds, 
with a few games on the Banyo campus of the Australian Catholic University - who are our major sponsor. More 
information.  More information can be found  at http://www.qissrl.sportzvault.com/ 
The 60th Rugby League Dinner was a great evening - one of those occasions it will be hard to forget. Memories 
shared, and heroic events on the Rugby League field remembered (and maybe exaggerated)! 
The spiritual life of the boys is manifest this year in a growing number of boys at our Friday lunch time Eucha-
rist. Because of increased attendance, it is now necessary to have Mass in the Parish Church. We continue with 
the House Masses for boys and their families, and this semester we have had the year 5 Mothers Mass, and the 
Year 6 Grandparents Morning that begins with a celebration of the Eucharist. 
I have been involved in conducting ‘Theological Conversations’ for staff - topics covered include “The Jesus of 
history and the Christ of faith”, “Catholic Church teaching on Human Sexuality ” and “The Gospel of John.” 
I look forward to joining those of you who during the year at reunions will celebrate your days as Padua stu-
dents.  
May the gentle spirit of St Francis accompany you on your journey, best wishes, 

 
 

“W here  t he r e  i s  l o ve  a nd  w is d om  t he re  i s  n e i t he r   

f ea r  no r  i gn o r a nc e ”   S t  F ra nc is  o f  Ass is i  

Fr John Boyd-Boland ofm 

http://www.qissrl.sportzvault.com/


The Rector 
Welcome to the latest edition of the Old Boys’ 
magazine.  For me, as a newcomer to the Paduan 
community, the contents of this magazine pro-
vide yet another window of discovery into the 
wonderful community of Padua. In my short time 
at Padua College, I have been amazed by the 
connection the boys have with their College and 
the strong sense of community. That same 
strong connection draws ‘old boys’ like you back 
to their College. There is certainly a lot to be 
proud of as publications like this one, enable us 
to stop and reflect on the happenings and 
achievements of Padua. 
This year we have been working hard on a num-
ber of big projects. The College’s Strategic Plan 
for 2017- 2020 has seen us consult widely with 
the community around the future directions for 
the College. At the heart of this consultation has 
been a confirmation that the College has been 
true to the original Mission and Vision State-
ments. These statements will continue to be 
guiding words as we continue to build on the fine 
traditions that have made Padua College what it 
is today. We will have plans that support our fu-
ture directions around our Catholic tradition, 
teaching and learning, pastoral care and financial 
stewardship. We hope to have publicise the new 
Strategic Plan in October this year. 
Another big project has been the preparations 
for hosting the Confraternity Carnival. This will 
be the fifth time the College has played host to 
the carnival. This year will be the largest ever 
Confraternity Carnival with 48 teams competing 
for the Confraternity Shield from June 25 to 30 at 
our Banyo Playing Fields. The carnival has cer-
tainly come a long way since we first hosted it 
way back in 1982. It is fitting that we are hosting 
the carnival in the same year that we named the 
College’s greatest ever rugby league team. At a 
Sportsmen’s Evening in April, Padua’s strong con-
nection to the code was reflected in a team that 
included four internationals and six State of 
Origin players. The team included names like 

Paul Vautin, Paul McCabe, Dane Carlaw, David 
Stagg, Lenny Ditmar, John McCabe and David 
Shillington. Our current First XIII coach Scott 
Maguire, with 199 QRL State League games, was 
named as five-eighth in the team.  
This year I have taken on the words of St Bene-
dict to ‘Listen with the ear of your heart’ by con-
ducting a series of Listening Posts with staff. 
These informal gatherings have assisted me in 
better understanding the community. Along with 
the community consultation around the Strategic 
Plan, these gatherings provide an insight into the 
things that are distinctive about the Paduan 
community. Hugh McKay, a leading Australian 
social analyst suggested that, in Australia, many 
institutions lack a "guiding story" that connects a 
set of coherent values and beliefs that gives us a 
framework for making sense of our lives. In lis-
tening to the feedback from the community, this 
is certainly not the case at Padua, for at each 
meeting I hear that there is a strong connection 
back to the Franciscan ethos that founded this 
College. This ethos has, and will continue to be 
our ‘guiding story’, as we move forward with our 
Strategic Plan. 
 
Peace and all good, 
 
Peter Elmore 
 
  
 
  
 



The Paduan 

Padua’s first Rugby League Team 



1964 Paduan 

Music 
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1996 Paduan 



Photo courtesy of Fr John Boyd-Boland ofm 

Fr John Boyd-Boland celebrated the wedding ceremony for 

David Longhurst (OB 2009) and his wife 

Emma earlier this year.  

WEDDINGS If you have any information about  
forthcoming nuptials of old boys, please let 

us know….oldboys@padua.qld.edu.au 

mailto:oldboys@padua.qld.edu.au


Date Claimer 
OLD BOYS’ MASS 

5 October 2017 

College Chapel 



Representatives from the Padua College Vietnam Veterans group and members of  Dennis McCormack’s family  attended a simple 
ceremony to bless the new Vietnam Veteran’s Memorial at the College. 



Mr Brian Cunningham (OB 1965)  

 









Sportsman’s Dinner Program 







 

The Illustrious  
Senior Class of 1965 
This is a photo of Padua Old Boys, who at one stage 
or another, were part of a group of students who 
were in our class group from St Anthony’s circa 1953 
to the Illustrious Padua Senior Class of 1965. 
We met for lunch in 2016, as part of The Padua Vi-
etnam Veterans Commemorative Group functions. 
  

Confirmation Photo of 1958 
This has many Paduan Old Boys from several age groups, as Confirmation was not held every year. 
Thanks to Old Boy Gary Wheldon who recently found this original photo. 

We hear via our grapevine that Old Boy and Vietnam Veteran Gerard Mapstone has been awarded an OAM in the 2017 
Queen’s Birthday Honours.  You can see his name on page 21 of  
  
https://www.gg.gov.au/sites/
default/files/files/honours/qb/
qb2017/mnxi3_8skq/QB17%20-%
20Gazette%20Order%20of%
20Australia.pdf 

Mike Willett 
Padua Old Boy 
Senior Class of 1965 

Padua Classmates 1953 Through 1965,  
Photo 16 Aug 2016. 
 
Back Row, from left 
Richard McQueen 
Robert Lynam 
Noel Brown 
Jim Doherty 
Mike Cross 
George Smith 

Rod Brewer 
Richard Nikola 
Russell Crowdey 
 
Middle Row, from left 
Mike Longhurst 
Mick Brosnan 
John O’Keeffe 
Steve McGibbon 
Ray Simon 

Mick Beeston 
 
Front Row, from left 
Tom Waters (guest classmate, kneeling) 
Terry Thistleton 
Bernard Metcalfe 
Mike Willett 
Brian Cunningham 
Mike Riley 

https://www.gg.gov.au/sites/default/files/files/honours/qb/qb2017/mnxi3_8skq/QB17%20-%20Gazette%20Order%20of%20Australia.pdf
https://www.gg.gov.au/sites/default/files/files/honours/qb/qb2017/mnxi3_8skq/QB17%20-%20Gazette%20Order%20of%20Australia.pdf
https://www.gg.gov.au/sites/default/files/files/honours/qb/qb2017/mnxi3_8skq/QB17%20-%20Gazette%20Order%20of%20Australia.pdf
https://www.gg.gov.au/sites/default/files/files/honours/qb/qb2017/mnxi3_8skq/QB17%20-%20Gazette%20Order%20of%20Australia.pdf
https://www.gg.gov.au/sites/default/files/files/honours/qb/qb2017/mnxi3_8skq/QB17%20-%20Gazette%20Order%20of%20Australia.pdf


Written by Fr Paul Rout 
Photo courtesy of Dalton Kelly 

 

The Padua Senior Class of 1966 gathered for a 50th Anniversary Reunion on Saturday 5 No-
vember at Broncos Leagues Club.  There were twenty of us in the Class of 66, three, sadly, 
have since died and of the remaining seventeen, 14 were present at the Reunion.  Many of us 
had not seen each other since we finished school and it was a great experience to meet up 
again after all these years and to hear of the various paths in life that each of us have trav-
elled.  Our thanks are particularly due to Dalton Kelly for organising the reunion.        
Photo 
Seated (left to right) 
Ray Kelly, Bill Jones, Tony Hedemann, Peter McGrory 
Standing (left to right) 
Len Metcalfe, Grant Daley, Gino Sarri, Russell Crowdey, Dennis Gregor, Dalton Kelly, George 
Van der Heide, Paul Rout, Tony Gray, Michael Hilleard. 



Padua College  

Class of 1997  
20 Year Reunion  

2 September 2017 
Details to follow 

http://www.padua.qld.edu.au/community/old-
boys-network/old-boys-news-and-events/ 

 

Or email 
cwebb@padua.qld.edu.au 



Padua College  

Class of 1987 
  
 
 
2 September 2017 

Details to follow 
http://www.padua.qld.edu.au/community/old-

boys-network/old-boys-news-and-events/ 

Or  
For any enquiries regarding the Class of '87 Re-

union please contact: 
Mr Paul Wood   p.wood@trilogyfunds.com.au / 0404 

616 432 
Mr Russell Maddock  russell@irwins.net.au  



 

Padua College/Mt Alvernia 25 Year Reunion 
 
Searching for 1992 Seniors to organise a 25 Year 
Reunion for the Padua College/Mt A cohort. 
Please follow/share the attached link to join the 
group:  
https://www.facebook.comgroups/112065712640149/  

Where you in the class of 
‘67? 
Are you interested in getting 
back in contact with some of 
your old classmates? 
Email 
oldboys@padua.qld.edu.au  
and we can put you in touch 
with each other. 

mailto:oldboys@padua.qld.edu.au


 

1988 Senior Class 30 year Reunion  
(2018) 

 

Planning has begun!  
 

Please send contact details to; 
 
Scott Maguire 
(smaguire@padua.qld.edu.au) 
Cosi DeAngelis 
(Cosi.DeAngelis@anz.com) 
Chris Holding 
(Chris.Holding@cpbcon.com.au) 
Greg Khan  
(Greg_Khan@iprimus.com.au) 

PADUA 1988 REUNION 

Fr Paul Rout (OB 1966) was a special 
guest  friar in residence at Padua last 
year. 

Luke Richmond  (OB 2011) represented QUT at 
the World University Debating Championships 
in the Hague. 

mailto:smaguire@padua.qld.edu.au
mailto:Cosi.DeAngelis@anz.com
mailto:Chris.Holding@cpbcon.com.au
mailto:Greg_Khan@iprimus.com.au


Jim Holding 
(OB 1985) 

Karl Garufi 
(OB 2005) 

Jim Holding is an experienced Australian 
lawyer with a focus on major infrastruc-
ture and energy & resources.  
He has been appointed as Country Man-
aging Partner at DLA Piper. He has  acted 
for a broad range of clients including the 
State Government and corporate clients 
on high level infrastructure projects. He 
is also chairman of Queensland Cricket 
and the Brisbane Heat.  
 

Linkedin 

Queensland Curriculum & 
Assessment Authority 

Prayers  for the departed 
Please prayer for Jack  Currie,  
Father of Old Boys, Damian Currie 
(OB 1995), Brendan Currie (OB 1986) 
and  
Joseph Currie (OB 2001) 



Ethan Down &  
Harrison Frau  

(OBs 2016) 

Michael Guida  
(OB 2003) 

2016 Graduates, 
Ethan Down and Harri-
son Frau are on a Japa-
nese exchange at our 
sister school Nigawa 
Gakuin. They started 
studying and living with 
a home-stay family in 
January.   

Aimee Asimus,  
Bulletin Newsletter 

Both Michael and Joseph obtained an OP 1, together 
with several others of their cohort. 

Both men became Accountants and they remain great 
friends to this day. 

Michael made a surprise visit to the College in January. 

Paul Garufi - his former Biology teacher - brought Mi-
chael up to the MPR where we were engaged in a PALS 
lesson to consolidate and conclude the Year 12 pro-
gram for the past two days. 

We had just spoken to the boys about the importance 
of setting goals, having a vision for their future to work 
towards, and then planning how to reach the goal and 
make the vision a reality, then working hard to achieve 
it, when Michael arrived. 

I asked him to speak, impromptu, to the Year 12 boys 
and he gave an inspiring account of his interesting life 
and career journey since leaving Padua, including sev-
eral recent years spent living and working in Italy, vis-
iting Padua, working in many different jobs and under-
taking the pilgrimage. He has even been an English 
teacher!  

He is obviously a young man of strong faith and a credit 
to our College. 

His visit was a true example of serendipity! He arrived 
at exactly the right time in our lesson. 

Trish Dwyer 

Michael  Guida shared the prize 
for Dux of the College in 2003 with 
his good friend, Joseph Camilleri. 

It was the only time in all the decades 
I can remember when we had to have 
a 'dual dux' award at Prize Night - 
which was held that year in San Dam-
iano, I think. 



 

Andrew Gercken 
(OB 2006) 

Andrew Gercken is a teacher.  He  moved to 
Mackay in 2013 to teach and have been 
here since. Andrew married a Mt A girl, Eliz-
abeth Elms (2008 graduate) in Dec 2015.  

‘Great to see the school increasing in size 
and facilities each year, love seeing the Rug-
by results of late!’ 

OB website update: 
Andrew Gercken 

Daniel Endicott 
(OB 1991) 

Daniel Endicott wants to 
save the former Lyceum/
Dendy/Tribal theatre.  

Photo: Glenn Hunt  
Brisbane Times 

3 May 2017 

Tom O’Toole 
(OB 2015) 

Tom O’Toole is pictured here with 
his mother after representing Ire-
land at Rugby earlier this year. 



 

Eric Mewburn 
(OB 2005) 

Jayden Lynch 
(OB 2014) 

Jacob Lihou 
(OB 2010) 

Eric Mewburn performed at the College 
Staff Christmas party.  He is pictured 
here with Ms Deb Matthews and Mrs 
Janet Jedroszkowiak. 

Jayden Lynch and Jacob Lihou both performed  
as guests recently at the annual Battle of the 

House Bands competi-
Photo: Luke Emlyn-Jones 

Sean Oudenryn 
(OB 2016) 

Sean Oudenryn, 2016 
College Dux, spoke at 
the College Academic 
Assembly earlier this 
year. 

We are seeking a person form each 
year group to be a coordinator.  

The purpose of this is to be a con-
tact person to enable the old boys 
to keep in touch with all our mem-
bers.  This may be by way of help-

ing to update addresses/phone 
numbers or get the message out to 

old boys about special events. 
If you feel that can help please 

email oldboys@padua.qld.edu.au 

 

mailto:oldboys@padua.qld.edu.au


Charlie Syvret 
(OB 2014) 

John Bell 
(OB 2010) 

Officer Cadet Charlie Syvret was the guest 
speaker at our ANZAC Day Ceremony. 

Trooper John Bell, 2/14 Light Horse Regiment, 
Queensland Mounted Infantry, attended the Col-
lege’s ANZAC Day ceremony. 

John also kindly organised a visit from armoured 
vehicles for our Primary students. 



What is happening around the 
school?   

The 2017 Open Day was a great success. It was wonderful to see so many Old Boys 
attending with their families. 

If you would like any further information about enrolments, please go to the College web-
site http://www.padua.qld.edu.au/enrolments/enrolment-procedures/ or email our En-

rolments Officer enrolments@padua.qld.edu.au 

http://www.padua.qld.edu.au/enrolments/enrolment-procedures/


What is happening around the 
school?   

The College continues to support  the Rosies Organisation, which helps homeless people . 

The P&F purchased a great BBQ trailer for the School 
The College’s Franciscan Appeal continues to 
support St Francis of Assisi school in Timor Leste 

Padua recently signed a lease for the use of the land next 
to the Banyo Playing fields for parking. 

Last training session for the season – Rugby Retro Thursday at 
Banyo 



What is happening around the 
school?   



What is happening 
around the school 



What is happening around the 
school?   Robert Out (OB 1974) 



What is happening around the 
school?   

The Greccio Campus Wellness garden was opened. 

 



What is happening around the school? 

Fr John Boyd-Boland and some current students  
celebrated (with cake) the  

50th Anniversary of Fr John’s  solemn profession 
into the friars. 



 
Padua Old Boys 

 

Located under Community 

 

Old Boys’ Pages 
 

Update your details 



Had a  
REUNION?  

 

Tell us 
how it 
was.. 

oldboys@padua.qld

.edu.au 

Gerard Sammon (OB 1979) 

Gerard Sammon has written a book “The Friars of Padua College”.  The book 
profiles every Padua College Friar—52 of them in total, and the contribution 
each and everyone has made to our College.  This is a wonderful keepsake and 
historical document released to celebrate our 60th anniversary.  If you would like 
to purchase a copy, they are available from the College Office for $10. 



Old Boys Database 

We aim to develop our Old Boys Community as fully as possible.  Unfor-

tunately, in the past, some of the contact details of Old Boys has been 

lost. Please help us to rectify this.  If you are talking to any fellow Old 

Boy, please ask them if they are still receiving emails notifying them of 

events and the Newsletters. If they received emails in years gone by and 

no longer receive emails, please encourage them to get in touch with 

the College by email, oldboys@padua.qld.edu.au or by telephone 07 3857 

9999 or to change their details via the website. Thank you! 

The Padua 
App 
 

Find out about the 
app on the  
College website. 
http://
www.padua.qld.e
du.au/technology/
padua-college-
app/padua-college
-app/ 
 

mailto:oldboys@padua.qld.edu.au
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